
DISTRICT VII MEETING 

MINUTES 

February 12, 2020 

 
The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:31 P.M. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: District Commissioner, Sect.-Treasurer, Coaching, Referees, D7PP, Recreation                                                                                                                                                         

Leagues   2,7,8,9,13,15,16,18,19,20,21,23,26 

 

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Registrar, Rules & Revisions, Asst. Commissioner 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Leagues 3,6,10,11,14,17,22,24,25  

 

GUESTS: Joe Hinosa-Ist Vice Roosevelt, Joseph Perez-Pres.Fresno Metro, Armando Hernandez-

Porterville 

 

MINUTES:  M/S/C TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF JANUARY 8, 2020 
                                                                                                                             Unanimous 

 

                                                                                                                               

                                                                                                                                                                          

REPORTS 

 

REGISTRAR: John reported that there will be two workshops for the new registration 

program, one in Clovis and one at the District office. If you are doing on-line registration, 

you may negotiate the charge with Stack Sports. Registration numbers are way down. All 

leagues need to make an effort to recruit players into their program. A list of the total 

players for each league was in the mailboxes. Some leagues are having a hard time 

getting coaches because of the requirements. John asked that they go to the CYSA AGM 

and speak up on the subject.  

 

TREASURER: An office report was submitted. There were no questions. John stated 

that there are still office assessments to be paid. Please clear these past due invoices. 

 

CUPS: There are very low applications for Founder’s Cup. John recommended that they 

cancel and offer Association Cup instead. 

 

TOP SOCCER: Vacant 

 

RECREATION: Karl submitted a written report. He commented on the need for Futsal 

courts. He explained that Futsal is CYSA but insurance is separate, possibly added into 

the fee structure. Dick’s Sporting Goods is supporting United for Girls program with the 

goal of engaging girls into our programs. 

 

ODP: No report  

 

COACHING: There are no courses scheduled now. He suggests that leagues look on- 

line for the policy for all coaches in the D7PP. 

 



D7PP: Ann submitted a written report. She still needs two more U-19 boy’s teams and 

one U-16 boys. Coach’s meetings will be held next week. Spring League games start on 

March 7
th

.  

 

REFEREES: Pat is having a problem with communication. If you sign up for a course, 

please call Linda. No info is given to Pat. All classes are done on-line and then you must 

do 3 hours of field work. All referees 18 and older must have a live scan. 

 

RULES AND REVISIONS: No report 

 

 COMMISSIONER: League affiliations are due Feb. 15. Deadline for rooms for the 

AGM and President’s workshops are Friday. Coach of the Year nomination forms were 

in all the mailboxes. John submitted rule change proposals but now the “powers that be” 

told him that he did not submit them in time. We’ll see what happens at the AGM.   

   

OLD BUSINESS: Once again the list of outstanding fines was brought forth. John 

reminded the leagues that they must pay the fines and if there were any legitimate 

excuses for non-payment, please contact him.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: District League vs Playing Associations was brought forth. John tried 

to explain some of the rules and problems. After a lively discussion, the meeting was 

closed. 

 

 

 

GOOD OF THE GAME:  
  
 

 

There being no further discussion, meeting was adjourned at 8:45 P.M.  

 

                                                                                                      Respectfully submitted,  

 

                                                                                                      Gladys Olsen  

                                                                                                      Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                



 


